




















- to incorporate Standard Grade (last year of certification 2013) in the
development would be extremely complex and would require significant additional
development time and therefore cost. This would not be viable:

- to undertake the processes manually to support implementation in 2013 would
still require significant work to develop and operationalise and, as well as being
high risk, would not deliver a sustainable system:

- the development and implementation schedule that has been developed for
2014 (see below) is challenging but considered to be manageable. The schedule
takes account of SQAs overall Portfolio of developments in particular for those on
which it is dependent and for SQA development relating to the new National
Qualifications. In order to accelerate the schedule critical developments related to
the new qualifications could be jeopardised and this is both risky and undesirable.

Activity - Project Milestones Start Date Finish Date
Project Initiation Aug 2011 n/a

Functional Specification End Nov 2011 March 2012
Development June 2012 December 2012
Functional & UAT Testing Jan 2013 June 2013
Implementation (including End | July 2013 June 2014

to End testing)

Live Implementation August 2014 n/a

Project Closure Oct / Nov 2014

2015 Implementation

13.  Consideration was also given to potential for implementation after introduction of
the new qualifications. The following key factors have been presented against this
option:

- Continuing the existing appeals process alongside the introduction of the new
qualifications would require subject specific guidance on alternative evidence to be
produced for National 4 & 5. This would be additional, unplanned activity which is
not viable;

- SQA could also face criticism for not enacting a policy, announced in 2011,
which had been positively received externally and benefits recognised. This
poses a reputational risk;

- It should also be noted that new/revised qualifications continue to be
introduced beyond 2014 (Highers in 2015 & Advanced Highers in 2016).

Conclusion

14.  SQA have, therefore, concluded that the alternatives are impractical or carry
greater risk and that implementation should remain 2014. SQA are currently seeking a
legal view, to be confirmed prior to any announcement, on potential challenges (and
retrospective challenge) of the current system in the intervening years whilst the new
service is developed.





























